The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

Date May 17,2017 Report No: PW-19-17

~ proposed Hazel Street

Directed To: | Mayor and Members of Council Attachments: :
reconstruction concept
Department: | Public Works Pohcy
References:
g;ﬁpared Peter Marra, P.Eng. — Director of Public Works
Subject: 2017 Road Reconstruction Project

RECOMMENDATION:

That Council approve utilizing the 2017 Road Reconstruction Capital budget to carry out the
reconstruction of Hazel Street from Bouffard Road to Laurier Drive provided the satellite fire
station preferred locations remain at the former Colonial Bishop School site.

REPORT:

As part of the 2017 capital budget, an allocation of $1.75 million was set aside for the Town to
carryout a road reconstruction project within the Town. A road reconstruction project consist of
completely reconstructing the existing road to bring the area up to Town current road standards
with completely new road base, asphalt, curb and gutter, storm sewers and sidewalks. The
following provides a summary of the chosen project for 2017.

Administration is recommending that Hazel Street between Bouffard Road and Laurier Drive be
the selected project for 2017. Enclosed is a preliminary sketch of the proposed concept. The
estimated construction cost at this time is approx. $0.9 million.

The preferred location of the satellite fire station is the former Colonial Bishop School site located
on Hazel Street between Superior Street and Huron Street. This upgrade on Hazel will provide
for more efficient turning movements access and egress into the new fire station site.
Furthermore, the reconstruction will provide a benefit to the area and provide for clear two-way
traffic on Hazel with connections to Laurier and Bouffard. In addition, the add-on of a sidewalk
on Hazel between Laurier and Bouffard will further provide more increased pedestrian safety.

Should Council concur with the recommendation, this project will be communicated to the local
residents at the public open house set for May 31 for the satellite fire station.
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It is recommended that the 2017 road reconstruction capital budget be allocated to Hazel Street.
This shall remain as the preferred project for the 2017 budget if the preferred location for the fire
satellite station site remains at the former Colonial Bishop School site.

Respectfully submitted,

bl

Peter Marra, P.Eng.
Director of Public Works

» Reviewed by:
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